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ZONES FOR THE PROTECTION OF ECOSYSTEMS AND
VEGETATION

The CAFE Steering Group has asked the Working Group on Implementation to identify
issues causing difficulty for Member States in implementing the Air Quality Framework
Directive 96/62/EC, its daughter directives, and the Directive on National Emissions Ceilings.

The Working Group has identified uncertainties on the face of Directive 1999/30/EC, the so
called first daughter directive, about the obligations of Member States, and the actions that
Member States must take, in relation to:

•  What ecosystems and vegetation should be protected.

•  The locations at which limit values for the protection of an ecosystem or vegetation
should be met. The directive defines only the location of obligatory air quality
monitoring points.

•  The monitoring that should be undertaken to identify air quality in an ecosystem or
vegetation recognised as of especial significance under European Union legislation or
International Treaties.  Some such are in locations for which there is no obligatory air
quality monitoring point under the terms of the directive.

The Working Group has concluded that the Council and the European Parliament must have
considered such issues in adopting the provisions, given the importance both place on
protecting ecosystems and vegetation. The Council and Parliament must therefore have taken
account of the principle of subsidiarity and decided that the objectives of the Directive in
relation to these issues can be sufficiently achieved by Member States by reason of the scale
or effects of the proposed action.

This means that, where there are no specific provisions, it is for Member States to decide the
appropriate measures for protecting ecosystems and vegetation within their boundaries. The
directive does not prevent Member States, if they wish, from going beyond the requirements
of the Directive. For example, by providing for an additional sampling point that does not
fulfil the siting considerations in the Directive. Or considering monitoring results from a
station established under the Directive as representative of the air quality affecting an
ecosystem or vegetation.

The process of preparing reports from the Commission to the Council and the European
Parliament, foreseen in Article 10 for before the end of 2003, would provide an opportunity
for a review of the present provisions if, in practice, they have given rise to uncertainty about
where responsibility for action rests.


